        
         ROCHESTER ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION



       MINUTES -   AUGUST 17, 2017

           CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS,  31 WAKEFIELD STREET


         

      ROCHESTER, NH

MEMBERS PRESENT -  


MEMBERS ABSENT -

Susan DeRoy, Chairman


Kris Ebbesen
Jonathan Shapleigh, Co-Chairman


Christine DeAngelis



Mark Hourihane




John Larochelle

Troy Dillow

Janet Davis, Secretary

Karen Pollard, CEcD, EDP
Jennifer Marsh, E.D. Specialist



OTHERS ALSO IN ATTENDANCE  -  Emily Pelletier – Rochester Main Street President (5-5:30), Michael Provost, Rochester Main Street, Elaine Lauterborn, Rochester City Council
A.
CALL TO ORDER – Chairman Susan DeRoy called the meeting to order at

 4:04 PM.  Attendance was taken & introductions were made.
B.
APPROVAL – July 20, 2017, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes –

Motion made by Mark Hourihane, second by Troy Dillow to approve the regular minutes of the July 20, 2017 meeting.  Motion carried.
C.
DISCUSSION – Buxton Presentation, Matt Tate, via conference call -

The second 3 year contract with Buxton Company was just completed and how 


this will fit in with the City’s plan to focus on downtown Rochester.    Scout is


the program that Karen & Jenn use day to day to prepare the packages for


businesses seeking information on Rochester.   Matt Tate of Buxton Company


explained the various programs that were available and Jenn provided handouts

that were beneficial in following the suggestions Matt explained.  Karen attended the August City Council meeting to discuss extending our contract with Buxton which expired July 31.   Motion made by Mark Hourihane, second by Christine


DeAngelis that the REDC request the Council endorse renewing the contract


with Buxton – motion carried.  

D.
DISCUSSION -  Zoning Update -   

Karen informed Commission members that she presented a zoning memo to the 


Planning Board at a recent meeting and the subject came up again at a Council

meeting.  City Council requested that abutters are notified at the beginning of the re-zoning discussions. This discussion will continue at the  September 19th City Council Workshop meeting and abutters will be invited to attend this meeting.  In the meantime, the Planning Board would like Karen to come to their meeting on Monday, August 21st, then it would go back to the Council.  

E.
Main Street Transition Update –


Emily Pelletier, Main Street President advised the Commission that there is an


experienced person who will be joining the Main Street program and will work


with them 4 days a week.  The new program manager will begin September 6th.
F.
Other -  None Required

G.
Adjourn -  Motion made by Troy Dillow at 5:50 PM, second by Mark Hourihane


to adjourn.   Motion carried.


NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD AT 4:00 PM, ON SEPTEMBER 21, 2017





AT THE ANNEX

